
First Presbyterian Church
G R E G  A L L E N - P I C K E T T ,  S E N I O R  P A S T O R

D A M E N  J E N S E N - H E I T M A N N ,  A S S O C I A T E  P A S T O R

  1 . 2 3 . 2 2 |    1 . 3 0 . 2 2 |    V O L .  2 7 . 2

Home Page
The Omicron Surge and our response

Dear First Presbyterian Church Family:

22 months ago, in March of 2020, we made the difficult decision to suspend in-person worship due to
this new disease called COVID-19. Fortunately, because the church has invested in broadcast
ministry, we were able to easily connect and provide a way for people to continue worshiping and
participating with us through our radio, television, and live-streaming. Thanks be to God for all of the
amazing saints who have supported that ministry over the years!

11 months ago, in February 2021, we restarted in-person worship with many precautions in place
including face masks, social distancing, and a UV light filtration system in our air handler in the
sanctuary. It was such a joy to be back in-person in our sanctuary, and to continue our robust
broadcast ministries as well!

Over the last 11 months, we have been slowly adding back in-person ministries and opportunities for
fellowship. First it was committee meetings, Youth Group, and Confirmation Class. Then we did
Vacation Bible School. In August we restarted all of our Wednesday night programs along with our
Sunday School classes and our music programs. We made it through the Delta surge in cases this Fall
and continued forward with prudence and caution. We were able to hold in-person Christmas Eve
services this year, which was a true joy and delight.

Today we are facing yet another surge in cases from the Omicron variant. Session, the leadership
council of the church, met last night to discuss the risk posed by the rapid spread of this insidious
disease. Prior to the meeting, your church elders read data and reports from the South Heartland
District Health Department as well as other sources of information. You can access that data here:
https://bit.ly/Data1-21

At our meeting we had a robust discussion about what we could do to help reduce the spread of
COVID-19, both in our church family and in our community.  The South Heartland District Health
Department recommends a “layered approach” to reduce our risk and the spread of this disease. That
approach includes face masking, social distancing, good ventilation, and vaccinations and boosters. 

As Session assessed the risk, we affirmed that we are taking this layered approach. We require face
masks, do our best to facilitate social distancing, have good ventilation in the sanctuary with the UV
light filter in our air handler, and we have consistently encouraged our congregation to get their
vaccines and boosters. So Session determined that we will continue to take this layered approach to
combat this disease in our community, while also continuing to provide a remote option for as many of
our activities as possible. That means we will continue worship in-person, as well as Sunday School,
committee meetings, and other church activities for now. And we will work to provide a remote option
for as many of these activities as we can.
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The one gap in our layered approach is when we have events that involve food and people remove their
face masks to eat. This includes Wednesday Night Live meals, Funeral Luncheons, Presbyterian Women
luncheons, and other events where food is served. To close this gap, Session voted to suspend any
events that include food effective today, Friday, January 21. Session will revisit this policy at our next
meeting on Thursday, February 17. We hope and pray that the surge has diminished by that time and
we will be able to allow events with food. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we do our best to combat this terrible disease while
still seeking to share the love and light of Christ among our own church family, in our community, and
out into the world. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me or any of your Session
members. 

Your Servants in Christ,

Pastor Greg and the Session of First Presbyterian Church
Kay Georgiana, Scott Sharedelow, Kris Horton, Harold Korb, Joe Black, Kathy Amyot, Cheryl
Lockwood, Neil Riley, Mary Fisk, Bev Rader



Reverse Advent Totals



Greeters for February







The Borrell Family would like to thank FPC for the 
continued support of their nonprofit organization,
BROOKS'S BOOKSHELF.  Brooks's Bookshelf was

created in 2019 in honor of their son, Brook, to help
share the joy of reading and to spread awareness of

Down Syndrome and other uniqueness.  If you
would like to donate new or gently used children's
books, there is a drop-off bin in Fellowship Hall.  

Renovations to the elevator
will begin on Monday, 

January 24  and could last for
one month. please plan

accordingly.  

THANK
YOU

CONSTANCE
&
SUE

Every single week, Constance Malloy and Sue Medsker
proofread the church bulletin for Sunday.

Each of these ladies reply to our rough draft emails
literally within minutes with the necessary corrections

no matter what is going on in their personal lives.  
Sue and Constance, THANK YOU for your amazing

teamwork and dedication to the church office, 
WE ALL APPRECIATE YOU.  



South Central 
Behavioral Services

More thank you notes from 
Our Giving TreeRecipients



Reverse Advent 
Recipient thank you

S
u

r
p

lu
s

 b
u

d
g

e
t 

c
o

m
m

u
n

it
y

 g
r

a
n

t
r

e
c

ip
ie

n
t



C
o

m
m

u
n

io
n

 O
ff

e
ri

n
g

 T
h

a
n

k
 Y

o
u

 N
o

te
s







First Presbyterian Church
621 N. Lincoln Ave. 
Hastings, NE 68901

402-462-5147
fpc@fpchastings.org
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